Levels

For low-lying sites, (where the ground level of the site or the level of a basement is below the ground level at the point where the
drainage connects to the public sewer), care should be taken to ensure that the property is not at increased risk of flooding. If
these circumstances exist, we recommend that you contact us to discuss further. It could affect the detailed design of your site and
result in the need to incorporate appropriate mitigating measures in your drainage scheme.

Land drainage / Overland flows / track drainage_

United Utilities have no obligation, and furthermore we do not accept land drainage, overland flows or track drainage into the pubic
sewerage network under any circumstances

Existing Wastewater Assets Crossing the Site

According to our public sewer records there are public sewers located within your site boundary. We will require unrestricted access
to the sewer for maintenance purposes, we would ask that you maintain a minimum clearance of 6m which is measured 3m from
the centre line of the pipe unless there happens to be a formal easement agreement in place, in which case the specified easement
width would apply. If you cannot achieve this then you may wish to consider diverting and or abandoning the public sewer.

Please be aware that any proposed diversion may require modelling. This process may take up to 6 months in order to reach an
acceptable design.

Please refer to the link below to obtain full details of the processes involved with sewer diversions:

https://www.unitedutilities.com/builders-developers/larger-developments/wastewater/sewer-diversions/

Existing Water Assets Crossing the Site

It is the developer responsibility to identify utilities on-site. Where clean water assets are shown on our records, we recommend that
you contact our Water Pre-Development Team, via the following email address: DeveloperServicesWater @uuplc.co.uk. Further
information for this service can be found on our website via the link below:

Connection Application

Although we may discuss and agree discharge points and rates in principle, please be aware that you will have to apply for a formal
sewer connection. This is so that we can assess the method of construction, Health & Safety requirements and to ultimately inspect
the connection when it is made. Details of the application process and the form itself can be obtained from our website by following
the link below:

https:/www.unitedutilities.com/builders-developers/wastewater-services/sewer-connections/sewer-connection/

We recommend that the detailed design should confirm the locations of all utilities in the area and ensure that any proposed
drainage solution considers routing and clash checks where required.

If we can be of any further assistance please don’t hesitate to contact us further.

Many thanks and kind regards,

Gary Jaundrell

l .‘ Un i ted Assistant Developer Engineer



